Proposal to Relocate and Enlarge Walkden High School

Summary of Comments/Objections

Reviewed

15 records of views (Residents)

4 records of views (Parents) 

4 e-mails (Residents)

1 letter (Resident)  

Planning Petition (Residents)

Minutes of meetings

Curriculum

· Will Walkden High be teaching 16 years and over

Demographics

· Will this change the catchment area?  Where are the additional 300 children coming from? 

Finance

· Are there enough finances to build the new school or will the school need to make cuts elsewhere.

Location

· The location of the proposed site is totally unsuitable.

· Many concerns raised regarding access problems via Mereclough Avenue, traffic congestion and pollution.  Totally unacceptable.  Access is a joke-what happens if there is a fire at the school or Mereclough Avenue- No one will get out.

· General health issues and a loss of the quiet we now enjoy.

· I live on Laburnum Road and am very concerned about the possibility of it being used as an access road during and after construction.

· The litter problem is bad enough already without the added noise and traffic.

· The pavements are too narrow for pupils to walk with any safety

· A number of concerns raised that the building will be open 7 days a week, 9pm weekdays and 8pm over weekends.  Unfair on the resident’s quality of life- think this is an infringement of our human rights.

· My view is the school should be built from where the most pupils come from i.e. Mosley Common and Boothstown then it would be a true Community school

· I bought this property because of how quiet this area is – this would all change with the current proposal.

· There is a telephone mast situated very close to the new school. This is not acceptable in my opinion. Also the traffic pollution due to the A580 running next to the school.

· The whole site is the wrong location for this project and needs to be reconsidered. 

· The proposed site is totally unsuitable for a development of this size.

· Excellent proposal/Good location

· The Playing field is the green lung of Worsley and the railway track a corridor for wildlife.

· Why destroy a running track to put it on the old Walkden High site.

Options

· I think the proposal will be good for future generations. The old building is in need of repair and a new building is needed.

· The facilities look up to date and a larger school is needed for the area.

· The template for the new build fits very well on the existing site.

· Build the school on the land at the rear of the present site, which is underused.

· The building of a brand new state of the art school will be a huge benefit to the children by creating a better environment for learning.

· The expansion to 1500 pupils allows more children the opportunity to access the facilities.

· Are there plans to have a wide range of services on the school site?

· If the proposal to close St George’s does not go ahead could this affect the new build for Walkden High School?

· Could a change in Government threaten these plans?

· Are the statutory proposals just for parents not residents? 

Parental Choice

· If parents do not want their children to travel to Harrop Fold, how will this affect their new build? 

Resources/Facilities

· Once the new school is operational how soon will the playing fields be ready?

· Will there be additional funding for community use

· Will the outdoor facilities be shared with the Community?

· Changing facilities would not be required by the school, would there be separate funding for this?

· Will the PFI provider manage the community use facilities.

· Who do we envisage to manage the Locality Learning Support Unit?

· Will there be enough outdoor facilities at the new school.

· Disruption on the whole with the building being open late and at weekends. 

Planning/Access

· If the access arrangements aren’t solved, is there another plan?

· Is there an assumption that the plans will be passed?

· Is there any possibility of a slip road being made directly available of the East Lancashire Road?

· There is no suitable access/egress onto the land.

· Number of concerns raised that residents have not been informed properly. It was felt that residents bordering the site should be kept up to date with developments and invited to meetings to register concerns 

· The access and parking and out of school hours use is causing the majority of concern.

· Not enough parking planned.

· Construction will be hell on earth for 2 years for everyone- Estate agents will not be able to value properties.

Standards in Education

· 1500 sounds a large number of pupils, what are the benefits of having a school of this size.

· What disruption will this cause for the current pupils, will their education be affected?

Timescale

· Is two years a sufficient timescale to build a new school? Will the school be ready by 2010?

Traffic/Travelling

· Most of the pupils originate in Boothstown; the increase of traffic is out of the question.

· I was a previous pupil at Walkden High and Birch Road was overwhelmed with traffic the beginning and end of the school day and this was when the school only accommodated 1000 pupils and not the proposed number of 1500. 

· The current volume of traffic on Birch Road is already causing it to subside.

· The one-way system to enter and exit the school appears a good suggestion to lessen the obvious traffic impact, which concern the local residents.

· 1500 pupils travelling up Mereclough Avenue mixing with traffic is a health and safety issue.

· Please leave this estate alone, we cant cope with more traffic-this is just a total disregard and disrespect for residents.
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